FANGFOSS WITH BOLTON PARISH  - JUNE 2013

NEWS FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL

Wanted: new councillor: Important news from the parish council is that due to the resignation of Nigel Glew, who is moving from the area, we are in need of a replacement councillor.  If you might be interested in the role, which is voluntary, please contact the parish clerk (see below) in the first instance. Any of the current councillors would be pleased to explain what is involved, or you can find more information on the council area of the village website. 

Speed limit: In the last newsletter, we reported on the proposal by ERYC to raise the speed limit through Fangfoss. A good number of people turned out to discuss the issue at the council meeting on 13 March and most opposed the proposal. The parish council, representing this view, notified East Riding Council of their opposition and in due course, were informed that the plan had been shelved.

Annual Parish Meeting: disappointingly, in spite of widespread advertising of this event, only three members of the parish turned up to the meeting. To find out what you missed, see the village website where minutes and the associated papers, notably a report from the Chairman on the activities of the parish council over the past year will shortly be available.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Potholes: An issue arising from the above meeting was the poor state of repair of roads in the parish.  This problem is discussed at most parish council meetings. Councillor Broughton attended a meeting of the Community Partnership at which members of the Highways department of ERYC were present to respond to questions on the general issue of road maintenance.  She learned that roads like ours were scheduled for surveying on a four year cycle for consideration for major works.  Other than that they were maintained by repairs only.  The current cuts mean that fewer repairs are possible.  However, it seems that the number of people reporting a pothole (s) via the ERYC online facility does influence the repair schedule.  Therefore, please 
REPORT POTHOLES online if you can.  You do have to give your name but only a rough description of the location of the pothole is needed.  http://tinyurl.com/c7l7k9j.


OTHER NEWS FROM THE PARISH

Safari Supper for the Jubilee Park funds: 22 June
 Tickets are £20 per head which includes a meal of three courses, each at a different house, with drinks included. Tickets are selling fast as we go to press, but there may still be some available. Please apply to the Pottery, 368384. 
 
Red Nose Day Community Cash (via Two Ridings Community Foundation)
The Park was successful in obtaining a small grant of £600 from the above.  This is to be used for replacing rotting seats in the Park. 
 
Spud Challenge: Believe it or not, it’s not too late to plant your potato to participate in the Jubilee Park Potato Growing Competition. There are still a few spare sets at £5 each for late gardeners! Crops will be judged in September.

 (
A Fangfoss member of the 
Pocklington
 Singers
 has asked us to advertise that th
e choir’s next concert will be 
Bach 
‘s
 
B Minor Mass
 and will take place on Saturday 
8 June 2013
 at 7.30pm at All Saints Church, 
Pocklington
.
 Tickets from 
01759 
305929
 ,
 or on the door
)
 (
You can find the latest minutes and agendas for forthcoming meetings on the council area of the 
village 
website.
 
http://www.fangfoss.net, 
or
 contact the parish clerk
, Jane Allen,
 on 01759 368498
).
